Try your hand at the ATON Program

There are over 6,000 Federal and Private Aids to Navigation in First Northern along with 402 bridges, hundreds of charts, and uncounted Small Craft Facilities. These program statistics are the base for the annual activity of the First Northern Aid to Navigation Team. As you can see, we have a lot of work to do each year and we are getting a strong response from the members of First Northern to our new training programs.

At the September District Conference, fifteen members joined the ATON team as chart updaters.  Seventeen more chart updaters were added in November at Flotilla 76 in Warwick RI.  Three charts have already been adopted in the Division 7 AOR.  At the January District Conference, eighteen more members joined the team as bridge checkers.

Over the past few years, the whole ATON Program has been revitalized.  The ATON reporting process was simplified, the forms were upgraded and simplified, extra copies were eliminated, seventeen PowerPoint training programs were created, and a 143-page the (P)ATON / Chart Updating Study Guide was developed.  All of these new items plus copies of all the ATON forms are now available on a “D1 (P)ATON Program CD” that you can borrow to update your home personal computer.  Also, incorporated on this CD is the “D1 Bridge Database” so you can print out your own “Bridge Safety Check / Survey reports.” Each ATON/Chart Updating program is represented on this CD.

On Saturday, April 16th, the First Northern ATON Team will provide Aid to Navigation Training at the April District Conference. The syllabus follows:

	Aid to Navigation Training

	1
	Basic (P)ATON Training

PP-01 – Basic ATON Training – 45 minutes.
	0915 – 1000

	2
	(P)ATON Discrepancy Review

PP-02 – ATON Discrepancy Review Presentation – 50 minutes.
	1010 – 1100

	3
	Reporting (P)ATON activity to AUXDATA.

PP-09 – AUXDATA Reporting – 30 minutes
	1100 – 1130

	4
	Question and Answer Period
	1130 - 1145


This “Aid to Navigation Training” is a perfect way to get active in the First Northern Aid to Navigation Program.  You will learn to recognize and report discrepancies on Federal and Private Aids, and be able to report your ATON activity to AUXDATA.  Our ATON Goal this year to get every ATON Staff Officer active in 2005.  Only twenty percent were active in 2004, yet over 1,600 aids and bridges were reported last year.  We encourage every FSO-AN and SO-AN to participate during 2005.  This training program is a good place to start.

The Aid to Navigation Program is also a way for getting your new members active in the Auxiliary. You are invited to join the First Northern Aid to Navigation Team and assist us with this important Auxiliary job.

Frank Larkin

DSO-AN 1NR

(Please distribute to your Flotilla members)

